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Upcoming 
Dates to 
Remember! 
 

Monday Fast 4 Tennis    
Commencing 9.00am every Monday 
Please contact Bev Schwarz on 
57551261. 

Tuesday & Wed Night Pennant 
Will resume 16th & 17th October. 
Contact Allan Poyner 0418993191 or 
Heather Thompson 0428 354 117 

Junior Tennis Coaching 
Mon, Wed & Fridays 

Every Monday, Wednesday and    
Friday afternoons. Contact Geoff  

Hollow 0418269249 

Saturday Junior Tennis     
Commenced Saturday 13th October. 
Contact Geoff  Hollow  0418269249 

AGM 

23rd  October 2018 at 6.45pm 

Junior Open Day—20th October 

Saturday 20th October. All juniors are 
encouraged to bring along a friend for 
our Junior “Come and Try” Open Day. 
This will be a great morning and will 
run as part of the regular Saturday  
Junior Tennis. 
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Welcome to the 2018/2019 tennis      
season! Its lovely to be back enjoying our  
wonderful facilities in Pioneer Park. 
Spring time in Bright is certainly a great time to 
be enjoying the great outdoors. Grading for the 
Tuesday and Wednesday night Pennant was 
held this week with fantastic numbers to kick 
off our Spring/Summer 2018 Season. We also 
had a good turn-out for  Saturday Tennis with 
18 Juniors on the courts this week. This       
Saturday (20th Oct) we will be holding a Junior 
Open Day for any juniors who would like to 
“Come and Try” tennis. This will be a fun day 
with lots of  activities for our juniors..so why 
not bring along a friend and make it double the 
fun! 

Bright Tennis Club 

 Committee 2017/2018 

President: Tracy Carey 

Treasurer: Jody Vlahandreas 

Secretary : Allan Poyner  

Vice President: Mick Crocker 

Memberships: Viv Fadersen 

Committee Members:  

Dean Anders 

Heike Fleckenstein 

Geoff Hollow 

Joe Robinson 

Bruce Holm 

Its  Tennis  t ime!Its  Tennis  t ime!   

Club Memberships now 
Club membership fees are due and payable by the 31st October 2018.  Once  

again we will be utilizing an online system of registration and payment through 

“My Tennis”. This is a Tennis Australia application and has been designed to 

make life easier for club administrators, allowing us to quickly and easily manage 

club memberships and generate membership reports. Memberships available:  

 

 

A copy of the Online Membership Instructions have been attached on pages 2 & 3 

for your information. Manual Registrations will continue to be offered if you do 

not have access to a computer. Please contact Viv Fadersen on 0438 461 069. 

Historian Wanted!  

The Bright Tennis Club is        

looking for someone who has 
a passion for history that 

would  enjoy doing some re-

search work into the BTC  

record books for some new 
honour boards that are being 

made. Sounds like a job for 

you? Contact Tracy Carey for 

further information.  

 

What is the “Duty Team”? 

Just a reminder that if your team is nominated as 
the  “Duty Team”  here are a few tips on what 

you need to do! 

Reciprocal  

Membership Rights 
Don’t forget If you are a 

member of the Bright     

Tennis Club you also have 

reciprocal  membership 

rights to play in Mt Beauty 

and Myrtleford Tennis 

Clubs! 

Family $195 

Single $80 

Student (under 12) $40 

Student (12—18 years) $45 

Get on court fast! Fast 4     
tennis will be held every  
Monday from 9.00am. See 
page 4 for further information 

- Supply supper 

or morning tea 

- Wash-up 

- Vacuum Floors 

- Sweep 

- Take out the rubbish 

- Clean the toilets! 



Page 2 Bright Tennis News 



Page 3 Bright Tennis News 



Page 4 Bright Tennis News 



Page 5 Bright Tennis News 


